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June 9, 2025 

Road Conversion from one-way to two-way traffic 
Kane Avenue from Dunraven Drive to  

Donald Avenue 
Contract #: 21ECS-LU-01TT and 23ECS-MI-02FS 

Start Date: Ongoing 
End Date: Summer 2027* 
*Timeline is subject to change. 

The City of Toronto is advancing construction of a new storm sewer system that will collect, store and 
move stormwater (rain and melted snow) from the Fairbank-Silverthorn area to Black Creek. This 
work is part of the City's Basement Flooding Protection Program to help reduce the risk of future 
basement flooding. Once complete, the new storm sewer system will help to reduce the impact of 
heavy rainfall and sewer back-ups for more than 4,600 homes in your area. 

Construction of the storm trunk tunnel and shaft was completed in April 2025 under Contract # 
21ECS-LU-01TT. Restoration of this work will be completed by June 2025.  

During this next phase, the City’s contractor will be connecting new storm sewers to the main tunnel 
as part of continued works under Contract # 23ECS-MI-02FS, which is expected to be completed in 
Summer 2027.  

This notice is to inform you that the current traffic arrangement on Kane Avenue will be 
maintained until Summer 2027. The traffic conversion from one-way to two-way traffic on Kane 
Avenue from Dunraven Drive to Donald Avenue will continue to help relieve congestion and improve 
surrounding traffic in the community. The current traffic conversion that will remain in place is as 
follows: 

• Two-way directional traffic will be maintained on Kane Avenue between Donald Avenue and 
Dunraven Drive. 

• Stop signs at Kane Avenue and Donald Avenue will remain in place. 

• On-street parking is restricted on Kane Avenue between Dunraven Drive and Donald Avenue. 
 
These temporary measures will be lifted once construction in the area is completed. The anticipated 
end date of the temporary measures is Summer 2027. 
 
PLEASE NOTE: The map on the following page is for reference and to provide an overview of 
upcoming work only. It is not indicative of the sequence or duration of the work. Construction 
notices with further details will be issued approximately two weeks to one month prior to the 
beginning of any work. These notices will provide timelines, extensiveness, and boundaries of each 
work site.  
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MAP OF WORK AREA 
Kane Avenue Traffic Conversion and Upcoming Works in the Surrounding Area 

(Summer 2025 to Summer 2027) 
 

 
 

NEED MORE INFORMATION? 
If you have questions about this construction project, please contact staff listed below.  

Contract 21ECS-LU-01TT and 23ECS-MI-02FS 

Field Ambassador Shakha Vasdani, 416-338-5497, fairbanksewer@toronto.ca 

Deaf, Hard of Hearing, and 
Hearing-Impaired Service 

Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS) 
Dial 711 (24/7) 

General inquiries 311 
Website toronto.ca/fairbank 

 
Thank you for your patience. Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait. 

Work continues to 
Blackthorne Ave 

Work continues to 
Cameron Ave 

Work continues to 
Bronoco Ave 

mailto:shakha.vasdani@jacobs.com
http://www.toronto.ca/fairbank
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